## Compassion | Wellness | Community

April 1, 2021

Dear Residents and Families,

Happy First of April! Spring and Easter are on their way and we can't wait for the sunshine and nice weather that is soon to come.

Easter will be the first holiday we are finally able to celebrate together and in person! Knowing this, we are expecting to have a lot of visitors on Sunday. All rules still apply even though it is a holiday. Only two visitors per resident room, masks by both visitors and residents during the entirety of the visit, socially distancing, and no gathering in the lobby to chat with family members or residents.

We understand a lot of you will want to visit for this special occasion and may have other family members that will want to do the same. We encourage you to connect with your family BEFORE you visit to ensure that you will not be visiting at the same time, since it is limited to two visitors per room. We also encourage you to explore other options for celebrating like taking your loved one out (must sign-out resident with reception and nursing staff) or visiting on the patio to eliminate some of the building foot traffic; this is also a great way to enjoy the sunshine.

Our visitor hours remain the same this weekend of 8:00am-3:00pm. If those hours do not meet your family's needs, please call our main number to make other arrangements prior to your visit 262-335-4500.

If families could also help us out and try to avoid the 2:15-2:45 time frame for checking in. This is shift change for us. Our staff needs to screen as well. We want them to be able to get up to the units as soon as possible – and do not want to hold families up or vice versa.

With April showers brings May flowers! We are looking for families or volunteers to donate hanging baskets or plants for our back patio. Residents and staff love having these cheery reminders around the facility. It also creates a great sense of purpose for some of our residents who help water and take care of them. Donated baskets and flowers can be dropped off in the front lobby. Please indicate that this is a donation and if you would like to dedicate it to someone please include their name as well.

We also would love for volunteers who are looking for a little more hands on. We have gardens and patios that we would love your help keeping looking nice by helping plant flowers and maintaining throughout the summer months. Please let us know if you are willing to help. Our next step is welcoming VOLUNTEERS!! (Therapeutic Recreation department - 262-335-4533)

Have a great and safe holiday weekend. Happy Easter. Thank you,
The Samaritan Campus Team





